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Join us for our Purim Celebrations!
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SHABBAT CELEBRATIONS
SHABBAT ALIVE DINNER & SERVICE
Friday - March 3, 2017 - Led by Rabbi Jay Sherwood
Catered Dinner at 6:00 pm / “Shabbat Alive” Service at 7:00 pm
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Jill and Greg Weissman in honor of Anita Weissman's yahrtzeit

Saturday - March 4, 2017  - Led by Rabbi Jay Sherwood
Shabbat Morning Service - 10:00 am
Parashat Terumah - dnexz zyxt
Exodus 25:1 - 27:19 - Haftarah - I Kings 5:26 - 6:13
Kiddush Following the Service

ACOUSTIC BEATLES SHABBAT / TOT SHABBAT / SHABBAT ZACHOR
Friday - March 10, 2017 - Led by Rabbi Jay Sherwood
Kabbalat Shabbat Service at 7:00 pm
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Marv Reiter in honor of Elena’s birthday

Saturday - March 11, 2017  - Led by Rabbi Jay Sherwood
Shabbat Morning Service - 10:00 am
Parashat Tetzaveh - devz zyxt
Exodus 27:20 - 30:10; Deuteronomy 25:17-19 - Haftarah -  I Samuel 15:2 - 15:34
Kiddush Following the Service

CHOIR SHABBAT / SHABBAT PARAH
Friday - March 17, 2017 - Led by Rabbi Jay Sherwood & Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
Choir Shabbat Service at 7:00 pm
Oneg Shabbat following the service

Saturday - March 18, 2017  - Led by Rabbi Jay Sherwood
Shabbat Morning Service w/ Shabbat School - 10:00 am
Parashat Ki Tisa - `yz ik zyxt
Exodus 30:11 - 34:35; Numbers 19:1 - 19:22 - Haftarah - Ezekiel 36:16 - 36:38
Kiddush Following the Service

KABBALAT SHABBAT / SHABBAT HACHODESH
Friday - March 24, 2017 - Led by Rabbi Jay Sherwood & Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
Kabbalat Shabbat Service at 7:00pm
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Lehmann family & friends in honor of Isabel’s Bat Mitzvah

Saturday - March 25, 2017 - Led by Rabbi Jay Sherwood & Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
Shabbat Morning Service w/ Bat Mitzvah of Isabel Lehmann - 10:00 am
Parashat Vayakheil-Pekudei - icewt-ldwie zyxt
Exodus 35:1 - 40:38; 12:1 - 12:20 - Haftarah - Ezekiel 45:16 - 46:18
Kiddush Following the Service

KABBALAT SHABBAT / SHABBAT MORNING  HEALING SERVICE
Friday - March 31, 2017 - Led by Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
Kabbalat Shabbat Service at 7:00pm
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Sisterhood

Saturday - April 1, 2017 - Led by Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
Shabbat Morning Healing Service - 10:00 am
Parashat Vayikra - `xie zyxt
Leviticus 1:1 - 5:26 - Haftarah - Isaiah 43:21 - 44:23
Kiddush Following the Service
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Rabbinic Reflection
We have just entered the
month of Adar, a month that is
given great prominence in the
Talmud. The Talmud states
that: mi she'nikhnas Adar
marbin b'simchah (Ta'anit:
29a). That means: When one
enters into the month of Adar,
one should increase in

happiness. After the past few month’s of listening to
the political rhetoric, driving through flooding after
rainstorms, and hearing about bomb threats at Jewish
pre-schools, who couldn’t use a little happiness?!
With the 24-hour news cycle, TMZ and social media,
we spend quite a bit of time dwelling on the bad, the
argument, and the gossip. You don’t believe me?!?!
Just turn on your TV, your computer or your smart
phone. The holiday of Purim—the reason that Adar is
a joyful month—teaches us to look for the good in
life. Purim is not a children’s holiday, despite what
you may have heard elsewhere. Purim is a holiday
filled with worldly themes and important adult
lessons. When we read the Megillah and celebrate its
lessons, we become empowered by its words. On
Saturday, March 11, we will boo Haman and the pure
evil that he epitomizes. We will cheer Mordechai and
Esther for their fearless rescue of the Jewish people.
We will celebrate the joy of the triumph of good over
evil—a lesson that is perhaps more relevant now than
it has been in many decades. Certainly, there is
misogyny, xenophobia and fear mongering in the
Book of Esther, but we see that we can overcome
them as we build a better world. Real world lessons
for our times. In retelling the story of Queen Esther
and company, we relive the miracle of Purim—that
we survived despite the threat of annihilation. In
recounting the defeat of Haman, we are reminded of
the danger of leaving evil unchallenged. The Book of
Esther is the only Book in the Tanach (Hebrew Bible)
that does not mention God. God’s face is hidden in the
story (hence why we wear costumes), and we are
compelled to focus on where else God may be hidden
in our lives. Finally, the Talmudic dictate (increase
happiness) reminds us to celebrate the simchas more
than we dwell on the sadness. And of course, our
inner child gets to play and be silly with our actual
children! Happy Purim! Please join us (in costume) on
March 11, for dinner at 6pm and Megillah reading at
7pm. Remember, dinner is free if you come in
costume! And don’t forget our fabulous Purim
Carnival the next morning, March 12, with games,
food, entertainment and more, you are bound to have a
joyful Purim!

Kol tuv,
Rabbi Jay Sherwood

Cantorial Comments
LADINO CONCERT

PROGRAM/ HEALING
SERVICE

Thank you to everyone who
came to last month’s Cantors
Concert – and of course, to
all our wonderful Sponsors -
We appreciate your
enthusiastic and generous

support!  Thank you to Rabbi Sherwood and Judy
Filsinger for your presence and support. Thank you
to our dedicated and talented choir members
Michelle Anctil, Grace Harris, Sheri Maltzman,
George Petite, Marg Shattuck, Mary Lynn Slough
[refuah sh’leimah!], Barb Smith and Michelle
Zipperstein. To our man of many talents who gives
so much of himself and his time, Jerry Ripley - we
are so grateful for you. Stuart Sweet – your brilliant
and artistic creations always grace us with lasting
memories. Also, behind - but oh so intricate to - the
scenes, our gratitude to Mike Kress, David
Swedlove, Stuart Sweet, Greg Weissman, Robert
O’Rourke and Ben Hiller. And last but not least,
Phyllis Sweet – without the enthusiasm and energy
of you and the Concert Committee – Lori Fenster,
Leslie Soltz, Margie Orland and Stuart Sweet, we
would not have the successful PR, culinary
sustenance for our performers or fabulous décor and
refreshments that follow the concert. THANK
YOU!!!

I am delighted to be presenting a beautiful
Ladino song cycle with harp accompaniment in
collaboration with Jerry Ripley on Tuesday, March
21, sponsored by the Spinet Organization of
Redlands. The Spinet is the oldest chamber music
society in the state, founded over one hundred years
ago.  Ladino is the language of the Sephardic
tradition – a language also known as Judeo-Espanol,
based on medieval Spanish. Just as Yiddish has
elements of Hebrew, so too, does Ladino. Instead of
Mazel tov, just say Mazal Bueno!

We are planning another Healing Service for the
final Shabbat in March [Saturday, April 1].  Our first
Healing Service took place in June of last year, just
two weeks after the Orlando nightclub shooting. Our
second Shabbat morning Healing Service will
embrace shared communal grief, confusion and
anxiety as well as personal mourning and loss. If you
are interested in participating, having an Aliyah,
reading Torah, sharing a personal story or creative
reading, please contact me. 

B’shalom,
Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
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Presidential Perspectives
We are fortunate to

worship in a lovely
synagogue in the peaceful
community of Redlands.  It
behooves us, however, to be
aware of changes in the
social and political climate
across our country.  There

have been threats made against Jewish
Community Centers in 27 states (NPR, February
21, 2017).  Sometime during the weekend of
February 18-19th more than 100 headstones were
vandalized at a Jewish cemetery in Missouri
(WSJ, February 21, 2017).  Three mosques have
been set ablaze, two in Texas and one in
Washington (USA Today, January 29, 2017).
These events and others have led your temple
leadership to take a closer look at our temple
security.  To this end, I listened in on a phone
meeting sponsored by the Anti-Defamation
League at which FBI agents weighed in on the
proper response to events like these.
Subsequently, we have contacted the Redlands
Police Department and reviewed procedures in
the event CEE receives a threat. We were
encouraged to maintain close contact with local
congregations of all faiths to stay current on
happenings in our area.  Our congregants Nancy
Sidhu and Steve Becker have both represented us
in the Redlands Area Interfaith Council, building
bridges with many local houses of worship.  We
are also researching a system which will make
entry into our building more secure for
employees and congregants alike.  In addition we
are considering the addition of parking lot
cameras to our facility.  We enjoy a remarkably
placid existence in Redlands, but we would be
remiss if we did not recognize our changing
national environment and take steps to ensure our
safety.

Please be aware of some upcoming activities
in March.  On Saturday March 4th, at 7:00 PM the
annual CEE Variety Show will take place in our
social hall.  Come see members of our
congregation display their diverse talent.
Wednesday, March 8th, at 7:00 PM, the inaugural
Rabbi Hillel Cohn Endowed lecture at Cal State
University San Bernardino features Rabbi David
Ellenson, Past President and Chancellor Emeritus
of Hebrew Union College.  Everyone likes
chocolate, so plan to attend our Chocolate Seder

on March 26th at 7:00 PM.  Enjoy traditional
Seder foods with a delightful chocolate twist as
we prepare to greet Passover in April.  Finally,
our Community Seder will take place April 11th

from 6:00-9:00 PM.  I would like to thank the
CEE Sisterhood for the enormous amount of
planning and work that is required to execute this
event.  To all our Sisters we say, ”Todah Rabah!”
I look forward to seeing you there.

L’Hitraot,
Craig Beasley

Sisterhood Speaks
    On behalf of the Sisterhood
Board I wish to thank all of
those who were involved in
making our Sisterhood
Shabbat service so special-
especially Rabbi Sherwood,
Jerry Ripley and of course
Cantor Bern-Vogel who we

are all sending our thoughts to.  Congratulations
to both Heidi Nimmo and Nancy Sidhu for being
the most recent recipients of the Evelyn Sandler
award in honor of their commitment to our
Sisterhood and in spreading sisterhood
throughout the greater community.  They both
truly exemplify the meaning of “sisterhood” and
an individual’s ability to share light, kindness,
social action and inclusion towards all.  I would
also like to extend gratitude to Paula Kaye and
Carole Wizer who once again made our annual
Mah Jongg Tournament a wonderful success and
made possible one of our most important
fundraisers while giving a day of enjoyment for
so many!

In March we have our Variety Show on the
4th as well as our conversation/book talk and
coffee klatch with Anita Mishook on the 26th at
10:00 a.m.

Please note that our annual Community
Seder will be on April 11 and begin at 6:00 p.m.
Make sure to RSVP no later than March 27th

so that a proper count and food arrangements can
be secured with our caterer.  There is a vegetarian
option that is available if so desired. When
making your reservation please advise at that
time.  

Our next Sisterhood meeting will be April 2
at 10:00 a.m. 

In Sisterhood,

Francesca Sweet
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Treasurer’s Report
Dear Fellow Congregants,

I am pleased to report that at
the end of January 2017,
while we are behind budget in
our collection of dues and
assessments, we have been
good stewards relating to

expenses. As a result we are only just over $2,300
behind in our net income projection.

As I often request, please make every effort to be
sure your obligations are met over the next five
months.  It will be advantageous to start the new
year with a surplus carryover.

We are about to embark on the annual budgeting
process for our 2017-2018 Fiscal Year operations.  I
am sure that the Board of Directors would welcome
any suggestions as to new programs and events to
enhance our enjoyment of our wonderful facilities.
Our BOD meetings are held every third Thursday
of the month at 7:00 PM. All are welcome and
encouraged to attend.  If you have any specific
topics you wish to address, please advise our
Temple Administrator, Judy Filsinger and she will
add it to our monthly agenda.

Those of you who were unable to join us for the
Cantors Concert on February 12, 2017 missed an
outstanding and most professional offering of both
religious and secular music.  The quality of the
performances by the eight outstanding cantors as
well as the accompanying musicians, led by our
own Jerry Ripley as well as our own Choir, was
equal to that which you would expect in the concert
halls of Los Angeles and New York.  Be sure to be
on the lookout for the next opportunity to enjoy
what we hope will be an annual event.  It's just not
to be missed!

Warmest regards,

Marvin Reiter

Mental Health Awareness
March 2017 
As advocates for

people with mental
illness as well as for
those who love them
(that essentially means
all of us), we each

receive lots of information in our email boxes
about mental illness. 

The title of a recent mental health
presentation in Riverside deserves attention in
this column:  

“I am Not Sick, I Don’t Need help!”
Helping the Seriously Mentally Ill Seek

Treatment
The program presented an opportunity to

learn why many people with serious mental
illness don’t believe they need help or see
obvious symptoms. It is not being stubborn or
in denial, the most common reason is limited
insight into his or her illness, and it can become
a serious obstacle to helping someone.

Program participants learned about LEAP
an acronym for Listen, Empathize, Agree,
Partner. LEAP focuses on transforming
relationships by gaining trust, and lowering
anger and tension to develop genuine
understanding and empathy. All are needed to
make it possible to partner with a loved one
and help them receive the help that they need.

If you would like information about LEAP
email Heidi - miriamruth@me.com - and she
will direct you to learn more!

Remember, wearing a lime green
awareness ribbon is a simple way of saying I
am willing to talk about mental illness in order
to break the stigma that keeps many with
mental illness from seeking help. The most
significant fact to be shared is that at any time,
one in four Americans is facing a mental illness
challenge.

Nancy Sidhu 
 Heidi Nimmo

Co-chairs Mental Health Awareness in Action

Temple Board of Directors Meeting
Thursday – March 16, 2017

7:00 pm 
Members of the congregation are always 

welcome to attend the meetings of the Board 
and to participate in its deliberations
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Shabbat Alive Dinner & Service
Friday, March 3, 2017

Shabbat Alive is a community dinner followed by a
participatory, musical Shabbat service in the
round.
Dinner is $10/person, but children under 10 years
old pay their age. The cost at the door is $13.00 if
food is available. Please make your payment at the
temple office. 

This month’s menu:  Italian
Dinner begins at 6:00pm

Shabbat service begins at 7:00pm
RSVP at

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/shabbat-alive-march-
2017-tickets-32356237377

JOIN US FOR

On the 2nd Friday of each month
 join us for an Erev Shabbat experience
for children in Pre-K through 1st grade

(but all are welcome to join in!)

Join Rabbi Jay Sherwood for
a 30-minute service

with music, stories and a Hershey‛s kiss
to welcome the sweet Shabbat

Upcoming Dates:

March 10 - 6:00pm–6:30 pm

April 14 - 6:00pm-6:30 pm

Come get your 
Shalach Manot Bags!

Shalach Manot bags for all families will be
available at the temple for pick up at
Shabbat services on March 10th, the Purim
dinner & megillah reading on March 11th,
and at the Purim Carnival on March 12th.  

For local congregants who are unable to
pick up their Shalach Manot, due to
physical or health concerns, please call the
temple office or Leslie Soltz at
909-864-2655 or 714-813-1792 to arrange
delivery.

Bat Mitzvah
devn za

Isabel Lehmann
March 25, 2017

Hello my name is Isabel Lehmann and I’m an
8th grader at Cope Middle School.  My
favorite subjects in school are English and
Science.  I play the cello in the Advanced
Orchestra.  In my free time I like to hang out
with my friends.  When I grow up I want to
be a psychologist.  I go to Camp Hess
Kramer in Malibu, California.  I am starting
high school next year at Redlands High
School, and I am excited to share my special
day, March 25th with all of you.
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Grow a Leaf on Our
Simchah Tree

Do you have a special occasion to
commemorate? Anniversary? Bar/Bat

Mitzvah? Birthday? Graduation?
Celebrate it with the entire

Congregation Emanu El community!
Purchase a leaf on our beautiful

Simcha Tree for your special occasion. 

Call the temple office to order your leaf today!

Sisterhood Invites all
 Women, Men and Youth 

to

A Conversation With Anita Mishook

Author of the recently published novel, Helen 

Sunday, March 26, 2017 
10:00 a.m. in the Social Hall

Anita’s debut work of historical fiction follows title character Helen as she travels from New York to
California in 1936 to help her sister and brother-in-law-in the family liquor store.  Along with orange
blossoms and sunshine, she finds bookies, gangsters, and a pro-Nazi plot to build a headquarters for
Hitler on the Pacific’s shore.

Helen has been enthusiastically received by critics.  
It is described as a fascinating and most intriguing must read.

Anita, a long time associate member of the congregation, will have copies of her book available for
sale.  The book is also available at Amazon.

Plan now to enjoy this presentation over coffee and goodies. 
No RSVP required.

In Memoriam 
dkxal mpexkf

The congregation notes with profound sorrow the 
recent deaths of:

Marianne Bern
She is survived by her daughter

Cantor Jennifer (Ira Vogel) Bern-Vogel;
her son Dan (Danielle Lesniewski) Bern;
and her grandchildren Sam Vogel and 

Lulu Pepper Juliana Bern

Arlene Cohen
She is survived by her brother 

Jules (Joan) Selvin
and two adult children

May the memories of the righteous be for a blessing!
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You are invited to join in a festive celebration of Passover at the
2nd Night of Passover

Community Seder
Tuesday - April 11, 2017 - 6:00 pm

sponsored by
Sisterhood of Congregation Emanu El

Rabbi Jay Sherwood will lead the Seder that will include the traditional elements along 
with sing-a-long music, interesting learning, with some fun surprises as well.

Enjoy a catered Seder, complete with all 
of the traditional foods (including vegetarian main-course option).

Wine is provided.

Members pricing:
Adults - $45.00 - Children 4-12 - $12.00

Family of 3 - $135.00
Family of 4 or more (same household) - $180.00

Children under 4 - Free

Non-Member pricing:
Adults - $60.00 - Children 4-12 - $20.00

Children under 4 - Free

Make reservations no later than
March 27, 2017 by calling the office or at:

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/second-night-of-passover-community-seder-tickets-32332692955

Those wishing to be seated together (tables accommodate 8 people)
 are requested to make their reservations together.
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Bereavement Support Group

Congregation Emanu El and VITAS Healthcare,
presents a 6-week bereavement support group.
The program will be facilitated by VITAS Hospice
Intern Lisa Sherwood along with Rabbi Jay
Sherwood. This program is for all ages and is open
to anyone who has experienced a loss, no matter
how recently or how long ago.

The six-week series will take place on
Wednesday evenings, from 6:00 - 7:00 pm

March 1 & Tues. March 7

Please RSVP to the office at 909-307-0400

Congregation Emanu El
Annual Meeting of the Membership 

May 18, 2017 at 7:00 pm
in the Social Hall

The Annual Meeting agenda includes the following:

• Election of officers and directors
• President’s Report
• Rabbi’s Report
• Presentation of the President’s Award
• Overview of the Budget & Financial Report
• “Good and Welfare”
- a time for congregants to voice their concerns and

propose changes

The Annual Meeting will be preceded by a Bar-B-Que 
dinner on the patio hosted by the current officers and 
Board of Directors (no charge).

Slate of Officers and Board of Directors
Any member of the congregation with more than one 
year of membership in good standing may submit his 
or her name for congregational leadership. If you 
would like to submit your name, please contact the 
temple office.

Proposed slate of Officers and Board of Directors to 
be voted on at the annual meeting:

President - Greg Weissman 
1st Vice President - Stuart Sweet 

2nd VP (none)
Secretary - (to be determined)

Treasurer - Marvin Reiter 
Financial Secretary - Stacy Knox 

Immediate Past President - Craig Beasley 

Directors, term ending 2018 
Paula Kaye 

Melissa Ladenson 
Scott Wilkie 

Kathy Rosenfeld 

Directors, term ending 2019 
Joel Feinstein  

Richelle Ghazal 
Margie Orland 
Susan Shimoff 

Directors, term ending 2020 
Julie Strain 

Harriet Briant 
Steve Becker 

Sheri Maltzman 

Chocolate Seder
Sunday, March 26th 7:00pm - 8:30pm

Learning has never been so sweet!! 

Join us Rabbi Sherwood leads us through the 15
steps of the Passover Seder in the sweetest way

possible - with Chocolate! Four cups of wine? NO!
Four cups of chocolate milk!! Charoset? Made

with Hershey’s syrup and nuts! We think you get
the idea!! 

$5.00/members    ---   $10/non-members 

RSVP no later than Wednesday, March 22 at
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/chocolate-seder-201

7-tickets-32480566248



MARCH, 2017	 PAGE 11

Purim Service
Saturday, March 11, 2017

6:00pm Dinner - 7:00pm Megillah

Come in costume Dinner of orecchiette pasta and
salad will be served at 6:00pm Dinner is free for

those in costume and $5.00/ all others 
Megillah reading will begin at 7:00pm 

Hamantaschen & Drinks after the service

RSVP for dinner at:
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/purim-megillah-rea

ding-and-dinner-5777-tickets-32483094811

Purim Carnival
Sunday, March 12, 2017 10:45am-1:30pm

Bounce House!!   Giant Trike Races!!
Giant Slide!!

BBQ Hamburgers & Hot Dogs &
Hamantaschen 

Shows: E3: (youth song & dance troupe)
Games & Prizes

Dunk Tank (Dunk the Rabbi!!!)
and much more!
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Please check our 
Lost & Found

We have many items and will be
donating them to local charities on
May 1, 2017 if they remained
unclaimed.  Thank you!

Thank You
The Cantor’s Concert Committee would like to  
thank all the wonderful people who helped to  

put on this amazing event:

Our Performers

Our Underwriters

Our Contributors and Helpers

Concert Committee
Lori Fenster, Margie Orland, Leslie Soltz, Phyllis Sweet, Stuart Sweet

Michelle Anctil
Tony Correa
Sheri Maltzman
Cantor Sam Radwine
Cantor Aviva Rosenbloom
Marg Shattuck
Michele Tacchia

Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
John Gann

George Petite
Jerry Ripley

Cantor Beth W. Rosenfeld
Barbara Smith
Lisa Wise-Wolk

Cantor Paul Buch
Grace Harris

Cantor Juval Porat
Cantor Jen Roher

Alan Scott
Mary Lynn Stough

Michele Zipperstein

Rabbi Hillel and Rita Cohn
Sharon and Richard Granowitz
Ethel McAfee
Elaina and Marvin Reiter
Margie and Orville Spears

Roberta and Phil Gold
Mike and Renee Kress

Margie Orland
Leslie and William Soltz

Michelle Anctil
Harriet Briant
Lisa Feinstein
Ben Hiller
Debra Holder
Renee and Mike Kress
Margie Orland
Rabbi Jay and Lisa Sherwood
Francesca and Stuart Sweet

Steven Becker
Susan Damron

Judy Filsinger and Robert O’Rourke
Cathy Hiller 
Paula Kaye

Heidi Nimmo
Lea Schulster

Nancy and Dip Sidhu
Jill and Greg Weissman
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davn znwd
UNVEILING

The dedication of the marker at the grave of the late ESTHER WEITZMAN will take
place on Sunday, March 5th at 11;00 am at the Home of Eternity Cemetery, 8th and
Sierra Way, San Bernardino.

The family invites all to attend.

Happy Birthday!!!
gny zcled mei

We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in March and wish them a Mazal Tov:

2-March Marvin Reiter 
2-March Donna Spears 
2-March Samuel Mazal 
2-March Tobias Brooks (10 years old)
3-March Kyle Hyman 
4-March Rhys Beutler (11 years old)
5-March Lori Fenster 
6-March Barry Eskin 
6-March Devin Cohen 
10-March Emily Swant 
11-March Elaina Reiter 
11-March Fariborz Lalezarzadeh 
12-March Jackson Kartun Shiell (18 years old)
15-March Reva Bloom 
16-March Howard Leidner 
16-March Samuel Vogel (14 years old)
17-March Delores Eirew 

17-March Alyssa Wolk 
19-March Jillian Snyder 
20-March Susan Stillerman 
21-March Sheila Barrad 
21-March Burt Orland 
22-March Nancy Justice 
22-March Jeffrey Spears 
22-March Mark Feltenberger 
23-March Orville Spears 
23-March Jeffrey Verschell 
24-March Michele Zipperstein 
25-March Carol Uffer 
26-March Gabe Freimuth (4 years old)
27-March Philip Stillerman 
28-March Sara Rubin 
29-March Patricia Kriso 
30-March Isabel Lehmann (13 years old)

Happy Anniversary
!aeh lfn

We extend a hearty Mazal Tov to the following whose wedding anniversaries occur in the month of March:

7-March Leslie & William Soltz
8-March Janice & Alvin Ellman
14-March Lillian & Jim Gaunt
14-March Katherine & Michael Paisner
21-March Karen & Robin Uffer
21-March Michele & Bruce Ferguson
21-March Cindy & Michael Douglas

23-March Anthony & Tamara Sousa
24-March Dolores & Jack Linet
24-March Michele & Paul Zipperstein
24-March Scott & Ashleigh Wilkie
27-March Samita & Damon Needelman
29-March Philip & Susan Stillerman
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Yahrzeits
The following Yahrzeits will be observed during the month of-March:  Those with a () are inscribed on the
Wall of Perpetual Memorial:

March 3-4 March 10-11 March 17-18 March 24-25 March 31-April 1

Selmar Anker
Betty Arlein
Randy Aronoff
Leonard Baum
Jack Becker
Mary Black
Jewel Braman

Rachel Gershon
Lea Gilad
Irving Gimble
Rose Gottlieb
Rose Greenberg

George Groupp
William Guzik
Etta Halpern
Judith Harmon
Jack Harris
Norman Haydis
Rosa Hertz

Kurt Homburger
Max Kitay
Sylva Kord

Max Koren
Henry Lerner
David Lipsky
Rachel Mitchell

Walter Pastuschek
Jean Richmond
Evelyn Rose

Max Ruben
Barry Rubinstein

Maria Sandoval
Frances Shapiro
Annie Shvemar

David Siperstein
Benjamin Stein
Michael Stelzer
Hershel Swedlove
Enia Tabatchnik
George Weinstein

Selma Wishnatzki
Samuel Yaroslow

Ricki Andrews
Solomon Behar
Morris Bellman
Esther Belovsky
Aaron Brill
Hilde Erlanger

Harvey Fannin
Jay Friedman
Joseph Gordon
Jack Greenwood
Lynette Halevy
Samuel Hodes

Harvey Hosmann
Ernest Ischi
Rose Jacobs
Frances Katzeff
Rebecca Kirshbaum
Philip Korengold
Joseph Langer
Marcus Langer
Bennet Meyers

Sam Millman
 Helga Nadel

Harry Noodleman
Noel Novack

Sylvia Novack
Edith Pasman

Henry Printz
Lillian Rabenstock
Rose Robin

Samuel Rosenbaum
Charles Rudnick
Albert Sanders

Leah Satz
H. Leonard
Schlesinger
Adele Schwartz
Allen Schwartz
Charles Shamrock

Rose Simcoe
Benjamin Smith

Beverly Steinhorn
Clara Weintraub
Anita Weissman

William Winter
Eleanor Young

Jacob Blaiss
Greg Comer
Ezra Dotan
Pearl Dvoskin

Ellen Ebert
Louis Eckhaus
Betty Ernstein
Lillian Finkleman
Sarah Galper

Marcella Geisler
Gilbert Gilbert

Bemjamin Goodman
Herman Harris

Marvin Herschberg
Emanuel Jacobson
Isabel Klein
Leonard Koren
John Leinen
Abe Lerner
Mollie Lerner

Rose Leviant
Ethel Margolis
Maurice Mertens

Rachel Minas
Eugene Mink
Harriet Mueller

Charles Newman
Alex Novack
Mollie Olenick

Charles Picker
David Press
Louis Press
Walter Reissman
Brett Rifkin
Sam Robinson
Clara Rubinstein

Elliott Satz
Coral Scherba
David Schlein

Edward Shebelow
Daniel Silver
Alfred Slabodkin
Elizabeth Starr

Albert Sussman
Florence Teirsten
Albert Tilton
Sally Unickel

Isidore Abramson
Goldye Budd

Isadore Charson
Bertha Chudacoff
Harold Cohen
Emma Cohn
Max Cohn

Estelle Davidson
Nathan Drayer
David Drumlevitz
Oscar Eckstein
Pauline Eckstein
Herbert Feinberg

Howard Foist
Anna Fremland
Joseph Friedland
May Gainsboro
Jacob Gallin

Clyde Geisler
Irving Gendler
Harry Gerber
Barry Goldfarb

Louis Greenberg
Minnie Helfman
Sadie Helman
Sophie Joseph
Justice Marcus Kaufman

James Knox
William Lamb
Marilyn Leidner
Esther Lerner

Joseph Litsky
Ernestine Low

Annette Meyer
Lewis Meyers
    Abe Minkoff
Mary Newman

David Novack
Sam Pressman
Rachel Reichert

Feodore Robbins
Hani Schon

Jerome Sorkin
Jacob Sosnowitz

Leon Sperber
Lillian Stillerman

Stephen Stone 
Morris Swedlove

Felix Tuchband
Isaac Vitsky
Hyman Weitzman
Ben Wixen

Philip Abrams
Shirley Alan
Bernard Berry
Mark Birnkrant
Harold Blizin
Court Darrow
Morris Davis

Jessie Deutsch
Esther Eisenberg
Doris Elitzak
Nic Fish
Rose Fradkin
Daniel Freeman

Simon Getzoff
Rose Goodman

Laura Handleman
Ben Joseph
Shirley Kaufman
Marian Konowitch
Harry Kristal

Phillip Liebman
Rae Magid
George Malacoff
Mildred Newman
Patsy Nourok
Rose Nourok
Helen Rosenberg
Louis Rosenberg
Boris Rubinstein
Sam Rubinstein

Anselmo San Gabino
Jennie Schwartz
Ethel Sheppard
Bessie Skadron

Louis Sokol
Donald Stuckey
Lester Weinstein
Aron Wixen
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On occasions of joy or sorrow
a contribution to one of our temple funds is always appropriate.

Contribution can be made to the following funds:

Home of Eternity Cemetery Fund Sisterhood Pulpit Flower Fund
Temple Fund Rabbi Hillel & Rita Cohn Campership Fund
Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund Lionel Heller Music Fund
Cantor’s Discretionary Fund Bernice Berenbaum Kitchen Fund
William Russler Memorial Archives Fund Morton Aronoff Endowment Fund
Mortgage Reduction Fund

We Gratefully Acknowledge
We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

TEMPLE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Marcia Kravitz by Cindy and James Brasington
Elaine Elford by Burton Orland
William Atlas by Pamela Eisner
Aaron Kattan by Elaina and Marv Reiter
Muriel Kattan by Elaina and Marv Reiter
Lester Orland by Burton Orland
Helene Koren by Beth, Ron and Geoff Koren
Leonard Koren by Beth, Ron and Geoff Koren
Saul Upin by Joanne and Donald Singer
Ellen Herschberg by Debbie and Phil Holder
Eve Charlick by Judy and Bud Charlick
Anne Lebowitz by Nancy Justice
Marcelle Cohen by Carl Mitchell
Bernice Lipsky by Michelle Anctil
Leonard Berry by Mildred Hodes
Stanley Cohen by Dorene and David Cohen
Rose Goler by Bonnie and Bernie Goler
Nathan Goler by Bonnie and Bernie Goler
Ralph Kress by Renee and Michael Kress
Betty Kress by Renee and Michael Kress
Margaret Tancos by Margie Orland
Jack Tancos by Margie Orland
In memory of…
Dr. Abraham Goldschlager by Harriet Herman
Michael Brill by Vickie and Steven Becker
Richard Simon by Sheila Rhoads 
Harold Hanover by Marsha and George Hanover
Harold Hanover by Norman Hanover

SISTERHOOD PULPIT FLOWER FUND 
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Elliot Slutsky by Bonnie Konowitch
Evelyn Cohen by Dorene and David Cohen
Margaret Tancos by Margie Orland
Jack Tancos by Margie Orland
David Sentob by Carl Mitchell
Marc Lubey by Cherrie and Ron Lubey
Natalie Gilbert by Cherrie and Ron Lubey
Rose Aronoff by Cherrie and Ron Lubey

Steven Lubey by Cherrie and Ron Lubey
Anne Darling by Nancy and Leon Darling
In memory of …
Michael Brill by Sheri Maltzman

CEMETERY FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of …
Samuel Snyder by Gloria Snyder Chodak
In memory of …
Eileen Kaufman by Julia and Bob Walder
Bea Walder by Julia and Bob Walder
Mel Walder by Julia and Bob Walder
Mark Walder by Julia and Bob Walder
Esther Kizner by Julia and Bob Walder
Loved ones by Steve Secofsky
Robert Brill by Shelley and Barry Silver
Loved ones by Gloria Chodak

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN
In Memory of...
Arnold J. Raynes by the Raynes family
Matthew Raynes and Aaron Fohrman by the Raynes
Family

MORTGAGE REDUCTION FUND
In memory of …
Martin Kriso by Joyce and Barry Eskin

LIONEL HELLER MUSIC FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Minnie Kritzer by Carol Heller
Lionel Heller by Carol Heller
Rabbi Norman Feldheym by Carol Heller
Rhoda Fox by Carol Heller
Frank Heller by Carol Heller

SCHOOL FOR JEWISH LIVING FUND
In memory of …
Great Granddaughter of Shelley and Joe Bodnar by
Leslie and William Soltz
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JAY SHERWOOD - RABBI  - (909) 307-0400 ext 102 - rabbijaysherwood@emanuelsb.org
JENNIFER BERN-VOGEL - CANTOR  - (909) 307-0400 ext 103 - cantorjenbv@gmail.com

HILLEL COHN - RABBI EMERITUS - rabbihcohn1@cs.com
JUDY FILSINGER - ADMINISTRATOR - (909) 307-0400 ext 104 - templeadmin@emanuelsb.org

JERRY RIPLEY - ORGANIST/CHOIR DIRECTOR

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
Craig Beasley - President  •  Greg Weissman- 1st Vice President •  Stuart Sweet - 2nd Vice President

Rachael Raynes - Secretary •   Marvin Reiter - Treasurer •  Stacy Knox - Financial Secretary
Steve Becker - Member-at-Large • Michael Kress - Member-at-Large • Cheryl Sukenik - Member-at-Large 

Paul Zipperstein - Immediate Past President • Leslie Soltz - Sisterhood Representative 
DIRECTORS

Joel Feinstein  • Richelle Ghazal •  Paula Kaye • Melissa Ladenson
Margie Orland •  Kathy Rosenfeld • Susan Shimoff  •  Scott Wilkie

Francesca Sweet - President, Sisterhood

OFFICE HOURS - Monday-Thursday 9:00AM to 5:00 PM; Friday 9:00 AM-4:00 PM
THE BULLETIN - CONGREGATION EMANU EL (USPS901-820) 

Published monthly by Congregation Emanu El, 1495 Ford Street, Redlands CA 92373. 
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